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personal representative of the poten-
tial leave recipient may make written 
application on his or her behalf. 

(b) Each application shall be accom-
panied by the following information 
concerning each potential leave recipi-
ent: 

(1) The name, position title, and 
grade or pay level of the potential 
leave recipient; 

(2) The reasons transferred leave is 
needed, including a brief description of 
the nature, severity, and anticipated 
duration of the medical emergency, 
and if it is a recurring one, the approxi-
mate frequency of the medical emer-
gency affecting the potential leave re-
cipient; 

(3) Certification from one or more 
physicians, or other appropriate ex-
perts, with respect to the medical 
emergency, if the potential leave re-
cipient’s employing agency so requires; 
and 

(4) Any additional information that 
may be required by the potential leave 
recipient’s employing agency. 

(c) If the potential leave recipient’s 
employing agency requires that a po-
tential leave recipient obtain certifi-
cation from two or more sources under 
paragraph (b)(3) of this section, the po-
tential leave recipient’s employing 
agency shall ensure, either by direct 
payment to the expert involved or by 
reimbursement, that the potential 
leave recipient is not required to pay 
for the expenses associated with ob-
taining certification from more than 
one source. 

§ 630.905 Approval of application to 
become a leave recipient. 

(a) The potential leave recipient’s 
employing agency shall review an ap-
plication to become a leave recipient 
under procedures established by the 
employing agency for the purpose of 
determining that the potential leave 
recipient is or has been affected by a 
medical emergency. 

(b) Before approving an application 
to become a leave recipient, the poten-
tial leave recipient’s employing agency 
shall determine that the absence from 
duty without available paid leave be-
cause of the medical emergency is (or 
is expected to be) at least 24 hours (or, 
in the case of a part-time employee or 

an employee with an uncommon tour 
of duty, at least 30 percent of the aver-
age number of hours in the employee’s 
biweekly scheduled tour of duty). 

(c) In making a determination as to 
whether a medical emergency is likely 
to result in a substantial loss of in-
come, an agency shall not consider fac-
tors other than whether the absence 
from duty without available paid leave 
is (or is expected to be) at least 24 
hours (or, in the case of a part-time 
employee or an employee with an un-
common tour of duty, at least 30 per-
cent of the average number of hours in 
the employee’s biweekly scheduled 
tour of duty). 

(d) If the application is approved, the 
employing agency shall notify the 
leave recipient (or the personal rep-
resentative who made application on 
behalf of the leave recipient), within 10 
calendar days (excluding Saturdays, 
Sundays, and legal public holidays) 
after the date the application was re-
ceived (or the date the employing agen-
cy established its administrative pro-
cedures, if that date is later), that— 

(1) The application has been ap-
proved; and 

(2) Other employees of the leave re-
cipient’s employing agency may re-
quest the transfer of annual leave to 
the account of the leave recipient. 

(e) If the application is not approved, 
the employing agency shall notify the 
applicant (or the personal representa-
tive who made application on behalf of 
the potential leave recipient), within 10 
calendar days (excluding Saturdays, 
Sundays, and legal public holidays) 
after the date the application was re-
ceived (or the date the employing agen-
cy established its administrative pro-
cedures, if that date is later)— 

(1) That the application has not been 
approved; and 

(2) The reasons for its disapproval. 

[59 FR 67125, Dec. 29, 1994, as amended at 60 
FR 26979, May 22, 1995; 61 FR 64451, Dec. 5, 
1996] 

§ 630.906 Transfer of annual leave. 
(a) An employee may submit a vol-

untary written request to his or her 
own employing agency that a specified 
number of hours of his or her accrued 
annual leave be transferred from his or 
her annual leave account to the annual 

VerDate Aug<31>2005 15:43 Jan 24, 2007 Jkt 211008 PO 00000 Frm 00795 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\211008.XXX 211008rm
aj

et
te

 o
n 

P
R

O
D

1P
C

67
 w

ith
 C

F
R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2017-07-31T21:14:11-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




